MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON

MONDAY 19TH OCTOBER 2009 AT THE VILLAGE HALL
Present; Cllr Sheena Duller, Charles Arch, Gwyneth Davies, Meinir Taylor and Brian Thomas 

Appologies;Cllr Nick McNally, Rhiannon Jones and Adam Lionel. 

Also present was Cllr Ifan Davies.

Minutes of the last meeting were passed as a true record by Cllr Gwyneth Davies and seconded by Cllr Brian Thomas.

Matters Arising;

One Voice Wales. Cllr Sheena Duller attended the One Voice Wales conference on our behalf and will give a report at our next meeting.

Correspondence;

Play Area,
Cllr Ifan Davies will make enquiries to see if we could get a grant from the Community Chest.
Consultative Meeting; 
A consultative meeting is being held at the Village Hall on the 20th October with members of Ceredigion County Council. The meeting is for a number of community councils. Cllrs Sheena Duller and brian Thomas will attend. Each council are asked to send in questions, and ask them on the evening. We will ask about education in the area, transport for primary school children from this area, and the plans for the 3-18 school in Tregaron.

Village Hall Deeds. 
The village hall committee are trying to register the land around the hall but because the village hall’s deeds are in the name of the Community Council they are unable to do so. They Hall Committee are asking if the community council are willing to have the land registered in their name or send a letter to the hall committee saying that they could register the lan.d It was proposed that the Community Council register the land in their name.
Air Ambulance; 
A letter was sent from the Air Ambulance along with raffle books for us to sell on their behalf. Cllr Sheena Duller and Meinir Taypor took the books to sell.

Community Toilet Grant Scheme; a letter was received from Ceredigion County Council asking businesses if they would be willing to participate in this scheme. There is a grant of up to £500 available. The clerk was asked to make enquiries.

Planning Applications; 
A letter was received to say that planning had been granted to Storehouse Ysbyty Ystwyth. 

Broadband; A letter was received from Ceredigion County Council  asking if they can come to a meeting to discuss putting broadband in the village hall. The clerk will arrange this.
Adopt a Kiosk;  
A letter was received from BT asking communities if they want to adopt a kiosk. There are two kiosks in our community that are hardly ever used and are going to be made redundant. The one in New Row, which has only made two calls in the last 12 months, and the one near Bwlchyblaen which has made no calls in the last 12 months. The clerc will again make enquiries.
A letter was received from Dyfed Victim Support asking for a donation. This will be discussed along with the others at the end of the year. 

There was no other business, the next meeting will be on Tuesday 24th  November at 7.pm in the village hall
